Eccles Community Committee - 23rd November 2010


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Gateway

Barton Lane

Eccles

23rd November, 2010

Meeting commenced:
2:05 p.m.
"
ended:
4:00 p.m.
PRESENT:
J. Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Boshell, Cullen, Davies, Jolley and Tope
J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists

A. Broomhead - Grange Road Residents Association

E. Charnley - FRECCLES

B. Holmes - Eccles Mother’s Union

J. Kirwin - Cleavley Allotments Association

J. Rayner - Eccles Festival Committee

J. Evans - Salford Forum of Older People

P. Thompson - Brookhouse Community Association

D. Booth -Tindall Street Allotment Group

J. Graham - Can’t Cook! Will Cook!

H. Sheldon - Eccles RFC


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:



A. Mueed Muslim 
)



R. Qureshi

) Salford Link Project




H. Belim

)




K. Ratcliffe - Monton Residents




M. Coyle - Monton Village Community Association




G. Faulkner - Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association





I. Williams - Eccles Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal 




A. Cranna - Salford Advertiser


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator 




A. Godding - Eccles Neighbourhood Manager 




M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate 




H. Lawrenson - Eccles Neighbourhood Team




B. Whitmarsh - Sustainable Regeneration Directorate




D. Dallimore - Environment & Community Safety Directorate




R. Goodwin
)




B. Yates
) Urban Vision Partnership



M. Leather 
)




A. Morris
) Salford Community Leisure




K. Mulligan
)




J. Gorse
) Greater Manchester Police



J. Turner
)




K. Kaur
) Eccles Health Improvement Team



D. Tyldesley
)




L.  Clifton
) Salford Royal Foundation Trust

46.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor David Lancaster, Councillor Margaret Morris, Councillor Norbert Potter, Joyce Phillips (Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club), Bruce Thompson (Ellesmere Park Residents Association), Gilbert Hearn (Park Residents Association) and June Smith (Forget-me-not Library) 
47.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 28th September, 2010, subject to Minute 35 (xix) (Eccles Budget Group) being amended to indicate that the application for grant submitted by ECHO amounted to £10,000 and not £1,000, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  
48.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services submitted a report indicating that a request had been received from the following organisation to change their nominated representative of the Community Committee as indicated:-
	Organisation
	Nominated Representative

	Grange Road Residents Association
	Anne Broomhead



RESOLVED:  THAT the change of the nominated representative, as detailed above, be approved.
49.
COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES

The Committee received a presentation from Chief Superintendent Kevin Mulligan with regard to Community Safety issues within the City of Salford and specifically Eccles. He said there had been a general reduction in recorded crime within the division in recent years which had been achieved through various initiatives undertaken by Greater Manchester Police.

He made reference to the budget reductions facing the Force which unfortunately would mean staff being made redundant, however, he gave assurances that this would not impact on front line policing services.

Councillor John Cullen asked what the impact of the job losses and other financial savings would have on the Eccles area.  Chief Superintendent Kevin Mulligan reiterated that, the first phase of savings would have no impact on front line services and it was hoped that this could be maintained in future years.  He added that neighbourhood policing would not be affected and funding of Police Community Support Officers (PCSO’s) was safeguarded until 2012.

Reference was made to the front desk of Eccles police station, which following a request from the local community, was now open for public enquiries Monday to Friday between 2pm and 4pm.

Ken Ratcliffe referred to problems caused by the people visiting and parking outside the Tesco store on Monton Road in Monton.  Jill Gorse replied that, the issue was being addressed and the necessary traffic orders were being sought, which would hopefully resolve the problem.

Joseph Graham and Harry Sheldon referred to road works which were being carried out on Liverpool Road (A57) on Friday 19th November, 2010 and which had resulted in serious traffic congestion.  They suggested the problems would have been eased if there had been a police presence to control and divert traffic as appropriate.  Chief Superintendent Kevin Mulligan replied he had not been aware of the incident but despite this, it was not one it would be appropriate to deploy front line police services to.  Jim Wheelton said he would raise the issue with the City Council’s Transport Management Unit, particularly the need for utility companies undertaking roadworks to ensure that they had minimum impact on traffic flows.

The Committee were advised of the Home Watch Conference which was to be held on Monday 6th December, 2010 at the Buile Hill Banqueting Suite, Buile Hill Park.

Rabia Qureshi enquired whether there was any funding available for activities for young people through Greater Manchester Police.  Anne Godding suggested Rabia attend the Committees Young Persons Task Group, or liaise with her direct, so that she could be advised on the funding which was available for this type of activity.
RESOLVED: THAT Chief Superintendent Kevin Mulligan be thanked for his presentation, the contents of which were noted.

50.
NEIGHBOURHOOD COMMUNITY PRIORITIES

(Previous Minute 34 - 28th September, 2010)


Mark Reeves submitted a report which detailed the Eccles Neighbourhood Community priorities which focused around the following five themes :-
· Young People

· Local Environment

· Regeneration in Eccles Town Centre

· Improving Highways

· Local Heritage


RESOLVED:
  THAT the report and the Neighbourhood Community priorities contained within it be endorsed.
51.
ECCLES SNAP 2010

(Previous Minute 45 - 28th September, 2010)


Damien Dallimore provided details of the Patricroft and Eccles Town Centre SNAP (Sustainable and Neighbourhood Action Project) which would take place between Monday 29th November and Sunday 5th December, 2010.  It was indicated that SNAP’s were a partnership approach to target crime, anti-social and environmental issues in particular areas.

52.
SALFORD COMMUNITY LEISURE - BUSINESS PLAN.

Marie Leather reported that, the Salford Community Leisure Business Plan 2011/12 was currently being drawn up and as part of this comments and suggestions from the Community were sought as to the kind of initiative and activity they would like to see undertaken, together with how services were made more accessible.  Anyone who wished to contribute to this process, was requested to submit their comments through the Eccles Neighbourhood Management Team.


Barbara Holmes asked whether it would be possible to reinstate the Eccles Library sign which had been located on the Church Street side of the building but removed during the recent refurbishment works.  Marie Leather said she would investigate this matter and report back accordingly to the Community Committee.


RESOLVED:  THAT the information be noted.
53.
SALFORD ROYAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST

The Committee received a presentation from Diana Tyldesley and Leo Clifton regarding the Salford Royal Hospital NHS Foundation Trust and its role within the Salford area.  It was indicated that comments on the hospital and the health care services in Salford were welcomed, so they could form the basis of the Trust’s Annual Plan 2011/12.  

Councillor Anne Davies referred to accessibility to Salford Royal Hospital particularly with regard to car parking.  Diana Tyldesley replied it was recognised that car parking was a major issue and one which was being continually monitored.


Graham Faulkner referred to the longer term future of maternity services at Salford Royal Hospital.  Leo Clifton replied that it was recognised that there was a strong sentiment within local community for the retention of the maternity service and the hospital itself supported this, however, the final decision for this rested with the Primary Care Trust (PCT) and they had decided otherwise.


RESOLVED:  THAT the information be noted.

54.
ECCLES BUDGET GROUP

The Committee received the current Budget Statement 2010/11, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition, details were submitted at the meeting of the Eccles Budget Sub-Group held on 12th November, 2010 which recommend the actions indicated, with regard to the following applications for grants from the devolved budgets allocated to the Community Committee:-
	
	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation

	(i)
	Eccles Cookeez
	Purchase of cooking ingredients and utensils 
	£800
	£300 approved (to be met from the Community Health & Wellbeing Fund) together with a request that any future application be a joint one with Can’t Cook! Will Cook! (see (ii) below)


	(ii)
	Can’t Cook! Will Cook!
	Towards purchase of cooking utensils
	£950
	£300 approved (to be met from the Community Health & Wellbeing Fund) together with a recommendation that any future applications be a joint one with Eccles Cookeez 

(see (i) above)


	(iii)
	Winton Junior Football Club
	Field hire costs
	£584
	Up to £584 approved dependent on pitch usage (to be met from the Community Health & Wellbeing Fund)




	(iv)
	Monton Village Community Association
	Development of website 
	£950
	Deferred pending the submission of further information



	(v)
	Salford Men’s Action Group


	Running costs together with a computer equipment and usage costs


	£142.44
	Refused

	(vi)
	Salford Pulmonary Exercise Group
	Trainer and room hire costs


	£142.66
	Refused

	(vii)
	Salford Welcome Group
	Pitch hire costs and provision of football equipment 


	£340.80
	£200 approved (to be met from the Community Health & Wellbeing Fund



	(viii)
	St. Mary’s Bowling Club


	Towards installation of security fence 
	£635.70
	Refused

	(ix)
	Eccles & Winton Homing Pigeon Society 

	Purchase of electronic clocking in system
	£692.28
	£350

	(x)
	Eccles Neighbourhood Management Team


	Installation of planters at Eccles Cenotaph
	£4,500
	£4,500 approved

	(xi)
	Hometown Productions
	Towards venue costs and purchase of computer and other equipment


	£521.60
	Deferred pending the submission of further information

	(xii)
	Quintessentials Quilters 
	Room hire costs
	£360
	£360 approved (to be met from the Community Health & Wellbeing Fund)



	(xiii)
	City West Housing

Trust
	Ecological survey and maintenance costs for the Walker Road Green Space
	£7,340
	That the project be funded on an equal basis by both the Eccles & Worsley/Boothstown Committees and any decision be deferred pending consideration of this proposal.


	(xiv)
	Eccles Joint Bowling Association
	Towards purchase of wheelchair and large vinyl wheel covers together with postage costs


	£900
	£900 approved (to be met from the Community Health & Wellbeing Fund)

	(xv)
	Holy Cross Parent, Teachers and  Friends Association 


	Purchase of storage container 
	£1,200
	£900 approved



(All grants to be met from the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget, unless otherwise stated.)


It was also reported that the Start Living Smart Lives Group had now disbanded and £1,469.70 remaining from a grant of £1,500, made to them in November 2009, had now been returned to the Community Health & Wellbeing Fund.  It was suggested that the Eccles Health Improvement Team make an application to use this money for there own activities.


Jon Matthews made reference to the earlier decision of the Committee (previous Minute 35(xviii) - 28th September, 2010) to award £2,000 to the Monton Village Community Association for the provision of Christmas and festival lights. He reported that, it was proposed to make a separate grant of £1,000 to the Winton Festival Committee to provide similar lighting in Winton. This proposal was supported by a number of members of the Committee.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the recommendations of the Eccles Budget Sub Group, held on 12th November, 2010 and as summarised above, be endorsed.



 (2) THAT approval be given to the award of a grant amounting to £1,000 to the Winton Festival Committee for Christmas and festival lights, subject to them submitting an application.



(3)  THAT the Financial Position Statement 2010/11, in respect of the Eccles Community Committee devolved budgets, be noted.

55.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER’S UPDATE

Anne Godding submitted a report providing an overview of her activities during the past two months, which focused on the following issues:-

· Local Partnership Delivery Group

· Neighbourhood Partnership Board 

· Youth at Risk

· Feedback from Eccles task groups 

· Eccles SNAP week
· Eccles Town Centre

· Supporting Muslim Communities Project
· Salford West Regeneration

· Eccles Health Improvement Team

· Salford Community Leisure

RESOLVED:  THAT the report be noted

56.
ECCLES COMMUNITY TASK GROUPS

Details were submitted of the dates, and venues, of the forthcoming meetings of the various task groups of the Community Committee.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

57.
HEALTHY COMMUNITIES COLLABORATIVE PROJECT

Details were submitted of the Healthy Communities Collaborative (HCC) Project which had been re-launched in 2010 and was aimed at raising awareness of the risk factors of cardio vascular disease and the identification of early signs of oesophageal stomach, bowel and lung cancer and in turn reduce the number of deaths which were attributed to these.


RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted

58.
SALFORD ROYAL NHS FOUNDATION TRUST COUNCILLOR GOVERNORS 

Members were advised that the next meeting of the Salford Royal NHS Foundation Trust Councillor Governors will be held on Wednesday 8th December, 2010 from 1pm until 3pm at the Humphrey Booth Lecture Theatre, Mayo Building, Salford Royal Hospital and anyone interested was welcome to attend.
59.
GREATER MANCHESTER FIRE SERVICE

(Previous Minute 39 - 28th September 2010)


John Matthews indicated that, a response had been received from the Greater Manchester County Fire Officer and Chief Executive to the Committee’s letter expressing concerns regarding budget proposals and the potential negative impact this would have on front line services.  The response received, indicated that, budget proposals were currently being considered as part of the services integrated risk management plan on which comments were welcomed.


RESOLVED:  THAT the information be noted and Members of the Committee be encouraged to take part in the consultation exercise being undertaken on the Greater Manchester Fire Service Integrated Risk Management Plan.
60.
ECCLES GATEWAY PARKING

Barbara Holmes commented that the car parking facilities at Eccles Gateway were often taken up by persons who were not visiting the centre itself.  She went on to suggest there was spare capacity in the Peel House car park and asked whether this could be utilised to ease the problems at the Gateway.  Anne Godding said she would investigate this matter further.
61.
ECCLES COMMUNITY ART GALLERY

John Kirwin referred to the Eccles Community Art Gallery which was located within Eccles Mall, commented particularly the recent demand of business rates it had received and which threatened its future operation.  Howard Lawrenson replied that representations were currently being made to the Lead Member for Customer and Support Services requesting that payment of the rates be waived.
62.
ECCLES TOWN CENTRE

John Kirwin referred to a number of shops in the Eccles Cross area having displays on the pavements outside their premises.  He commented that this not only restricted pedestrian access but also contributed to litter problems in the area. Howard Lawrenson said retail premises needed permission to use pavements for this purpose and suggested the matter be raised with Urban Vision.

63.
AED FIRST RESPONDER

The Committee received a brief presentation from Elizabeth Charnley with regards to her activities as a volunteer AED (Automated External Defibrillator) First Responder.  She said her role was an enhancement to existing emergency services to deliver the necessary initial aid and treatment to persons who had suffered cardiac arrest.  She commented her role was voluntary and encouraged other people to become involved with the initiative.

64.
MONTON VILLAGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Maxine Coyle expressed thanks to both the Eccles Neighbourhood Team and the Community Committee for the support they had given to the Monton Village Community Association over the past five years.

65.
URBAN VISION

Richard Goodwin indicated that Urban Vision would be willing to provide a presentation at a future meeting of the Committee in relation to the highways strategy, as well as details of ongoing maintenance works.

66.
LIVERPOOL ROAD CORRIDOR CONSULTATION

Details were submitted of streetscene improvements in Patricroft, which formed part of the wider Liverpool Road Corridor Strategy.  It was indicated the proposals were now open to consultation and responses were required by 7th January, 2011.
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